RESTON PLANNING AND ZONING COMMITTEE

Minutes of Regular Meeting

January 7, 2008

All members of the committee were present, plus associate members Traylor and Rogers. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by Vice Chairman Arthur Hill. 

The report of the Selections Committee was read by Dick Eckhardt, Chair Person of that committee.  Selections Committee recommended David Vanell, Sue Straits, Robert Cupina, Feliza Kepler, and Stephanie Cortelyou for three year terms, commencing January 2008 and ending December 2010. The committee also recommended James Traylor to be first associate, Richard Rogers as second associate, and Fred Rothwarf as third associate. Associate memberships are for one year terminating in December 2008. A motion was made and seconded to accept these recommendations for three year term members and associate members. After a brief discussion by Committee members with Mr. Rogers and Ms. Cortelyou, the motion was passed unanimously and the members welcomed to the committee. 

The election of officers for the year 2008 was David Vanell, being nominated and elected chairman, Arthur Hill being nominated and elected Vice Chairmen, and Steve Cerny was nominated secretary-parliamentarian. No one else was nominated for any of the above positions; all votes were unanimous. 

Item 4 on the agenda was then brought up for consideration. All members were asked to make a statement setting forth some of their thoughts and concerns.  All responded and many of the matters of concern to the Reston community and this committee were briefly discussed. For example: traffic problems, transportation issues, commercial and residential construction and density, etc. Statements were made concerning the founding principles Also discussed was the proposed review by the Reston Planning and Zoning Committee of the Comprehensive Plan for Area 3 as it applies to Reston and the PRC Zoning law as that applies to Reston. After discussion of this matter, all agreed that the Reston Planning and Zoning Committee should, on its own initiative, undertake such a review. An initial workshop was proposed and discussed. Some members of the public who were present, namely Joe Stowers and Mike Corrigan, commented on the workshop proposal and review process. They both thought the idea was a good one and they both expressed an interest in participating in the process. On a motion by Dick Eckhardt, Feliza Kepler was designated to organize the workshop with a tentative date of Saturday, February 10th, time and place to be determined. After this discussion concluded, there being no further business before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 PM.

Arthur Hill

